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               wenatcheeflyfishers.com                
 

 

Looking  Upstream     

Oct. 19 General WVFF Meeting –  John Kovich         Fly Fishing Cuba  
Nov. 16 General WVFF Meeting –  Judy Niewbauer   Bull Trout 
Dec. 21 Annual Fish Tale Share 
January General Meeting and Banquet 
 

 

6:00 pm  Wet Fly Time 
  Open Bar 

6:30 pm  Optional Pork Roast Buffett Dinner 
7:00 pm  Club Business  

 Reports –Discussions – Votes - Raffle 
7:15 pm        Program   
 

 
 

Kaitlynn’s  Fantastic Journey to Fly Camp  
 

 

Meet Kaitlynn who lives near Peshastin Creek 
was the lucky young lady that the WVFF sent 
to the Northwest Fly Fishing Academy this 
summer.  She was one of the fifteen 

enthusiastic girls and boys that graduated this 
year.  The attendance was down to 15 year 
due to west side school/snow days interfering 
with the camp schedule.  Darn snow! 
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She enjoyed a long week of classroom study, 
classes in fly tying, knot tying, conservation, 
stream side ethics and etiquette, water safety, 
Stillwater fly fishing techniques, matching the 
hatch, exploring a stream to learn about 
“Living Waters”, principals of ecology and 
disecting a fish.  On a few days she started at 
5am to go to the ponds or river to learn how to 
fly fish.  She learned that it’s not about 
catching, it’s about learning how to catch and 
how to read the waters, how to walk in a river, 
learn to mend, etc.  She enjoyed fishing both 
morning and evening.   

Kaitlynn was an experienced fisherwoman 
before the academy, but now she can add fly 
fishing to her repertoire. She said she has 
always been interested in all kinds of fishing 
but had never tried this new and different 
method. It’s different, “cause you didn’t have 
to reel it in you could just pull in the line and 
the feeling when a trout hit my fly was so 
sensitive.  I really loved that part.”  said 

Kaitlynn.   

I’d like to go to camp again and when I’m 
older I’d like to return as a Ghillie who helps 
the younger kids stay focused and on time, as 
well as being their fishing buddy if you want to 

fish after classes are finished. 

She smiled when she said, “Fly fishing is so 
much fun that when I got home from camp I 
taught some of the neighborhood kids how to 
cast and tie flies and after camp I went fly 
fishing with my Dad and even though we only 
had a few nibbles I really enjoyed it since I got 
to teach him how to do some things he had 
forgotten about fly fishing.  He went to the 
same camp when he was younger.” 

 

Casting was hard, but she learned it after some 
practice and advice from the instructors. After 
a while confidence was built up and she also 
learned not to use her wrist like she had done 
when spin fishing.  She thinks she pretty good 
since a few times she outcast the  instructors.  
A roll cast and regular cast were learned but 
she’s still working on that double haul. But she 
can’t complain since she caught a 16” trout on 
a Wooley Bugger that she tied.   

She told me that there were more girls than 
boys this year and when her little sister heard 
that she said that she wanted to go in a few 
years when she was older.  As seen in the 
photo above, she received a complete fly 
fishing set-up from camp in addition to the two 
fly tying kits she won.  A nice 5 wt. and reel, 
net, vest, boxes with flies, leaders and 
miscellaneous tools all belong to her now and 

have already been put to good use.  
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On The Education Front 

 

Wenatchee River Salmon Fest    September 28 & 29, 2017 
The Wenatchee River Salmon Festival invites you to their 27th year of School Days and an Open 

House being held on Sept. 28th and 29th. Don’t miss this unique nature festival that has been 

awarded many achievements, throughout the Pacific Northwest, including the “Best Children’s 

Program” by the International Festivals and Events Association. 

The Wenatchee River Salmon Fest is an annual event held at the Leavenworth National Fish 

Hatchery near Leavenworth, Washington. Over 3,000 area school children attend ‘School Days’,  

scheduled for Thursday and Friday, September 28-29th, 2017, with a special Open House after-

school program Sept.28th from 3 pm to 6 pm.  

Salmon Fest is an award winning event devoted to engaging visitors in fun-filled “edu-tainment”, 
a venue that is both educational and fun at the same time.  Salmon Fest’s mission is to connect 
people of all ages to nature and help to build discovery and appreciation of the diversity and 
importance of the great outdoors.  Our location within the stunning Icicle Valley is a prime spot to 
enjoy both nature’s beauty and the interconnectivity of nature within our lives, and to gain an 
understanding of the cultural significance of salmon to all people.   

Recognized internationally for its educational excellence, Salmon Fest is located just off of Icicle 
Road at the Leavenworth National Fish Hatchery, just two miles south of the “Bavarian Village” of 
Leavenworth, Washington. Parking and entrance are free!  

This year’s event will not feature a Saturday program with entertainment and exhibitors like the 
WVFF but will return in 2018.  Help celebrate the return of the wild summer Chinook Salmon to 
the Wenatchee River. For more information, swim to their website:  www.salmonfest.org  

 

WA  Streamlining  Fishing  Rules  Statewide 
 
At one time or another most of us have walked to the edge of a river or lake and asked ourselves, 
“Can I fish here?”  
 
Washington fisheries managers are taking several steps to make it easier to answer that question.  
This fall the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife will release an app for Apple and Android 
smart phones that will provide site specific information about fishing rules on rivers and lakes 
statewide.  In addition, fisheries managers are reviewing dozens of fishing rules with the goal of 
making it easier to know when you can fish in every part of the state.  
 

http://www.salmonfest.org/
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To keep anglers informed on the proposals, there will be a series of public work-shops said Craig 
Burley, Fish Management Division Manager.  In August, the department will seek public input on 
proposed simplified rules at a series of public workshops around the state.  Watch the WDFW 
Web site for details. People will also be able to review the proposals online and submit comments 
through the WDFW website at http://wdfw.wa.gov.  Earlier this month WDFW staff briefed the 
state Fish and Wildlife Commission on the proposed changes.  
 
I n October, the Commission will conduct a public hearing on the proposed rules before adopting 
them in December.  Because of the state’s diversity of species  and the legal environment in 
which fishing takes place  WDFW is focusing initially on rules governing steelhead, trout, warm 
water species, sturgeon, shad and carp.  Following the completion of the initial simplification 
effort, WDFW will focus on rules related to salmon, shellfish, and marine fisheries, including 
bottomfish. 

 

 

 
Present: Craig Garver, Mike Huffer, Harry Lane, JoAnn Lane, Eric Rainbolt, Al Smith, Rob Winters  

Absent: Gary Anderson, Bruce Merighi, Eric Davis  

President Craig Garver called the meeting to order at 5:41 p.m. Minutes for the April Board and 

General meetings were approved as submitted.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

President Craig Garver reported that Big Twin Lake had a winter fish kill. He will inform the 

membership.  

Programs: Upcoming programs: 

¶ May--- Michael T. Williams: “The Magic of Mountain Rivers” 
¶ September—Brian O’Keefe 
¶ October---John Kovich: Cuba 
¶ November---Judy Niewbauer: Bull Trout 
¶ December---Annual Fish Tale Share 

¶ January---Annual General Meeting and Banquet 
 

Membership: Eric Rainbolt presented the membership applications of Andy and Suzi Lane to the 

Board for approval. The applications were approved by the Board. 

 

Eric will create a new general email address list. 

Outings: Mike Huffer reported an “excellent turnout” for the Blue Lake Opener/ Outing Fish 

caught were in the 14-15” range. He expressed appreciation to Eric and Dee Rainbolt, Bill and 

Shirley Ward, and Tom and Pat Whiteside who hosted the event. 
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Other scheduled outings-- May at Lake Chopaka with Mike Huffer. June at a TBA “warm water 

fishery” with Gil Biles; July at Banks Lake with Mike Huffer. 

Of Note:  A request from Phil Rowley to share information with the membership about a workshop 

to be held at North 40 in Omak was discussed, a motion was made to that effect and carried.  

Headhunters Fly Shop and Guide Service located in Craig, Montana, may be interested in donating 

a guided Missouri River trip.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:21 p.m.  JoAnn Lane  Secretary WVFF    June 4, 2017 

 
Dry Lake Project 

 
Travis Maitland of the Wenatchee Office of WDFW reports that Dry Lake, near Rose and Wapato 
Lakes above the town of Manson, has a new rough primitive launch suitable for pontoons and 
belly boats.  The improvement was part of a WDFW project partially funded by your club and the 
Chelan Bass Club, Backcountry Hunters & Anglers and the Wenatchee Sportsmen Association.  We 
donated $1000.00 to help with the project.  
 
Currently the lake is populated with spiny rays such as Bass, Perch and Pumpkin Seeds but WDFW 
thinks this lake could support Tiger Trout and other species. While the project’s main goal was to 
secure an appropriate/graveled public access location (via land swaps and existing easement 
applications, it also now displays information to would be anglers via a new kiosk. 
 
  

FINSIGHT 

Sport Fishing Magazine recently published an article on A Guide to Lip Grippers. The very last 

paragraph of the article touches on how lip gripping devices can impact fish and the author states 

“Many of the lip-grip manufacturers interviewed independently stated that they believe their 

weight scales do not cause physical damage to fish or inhibit future feeding ability — when the 

fish is hung vertically”.  I decided to dig through the scientific literature to see if anyone had 

looked at this at this and found only three studies that focused on lip gripping devices, each on 

different species. 

Bonefish  The first study looked at if lip-gripping devices caused injury to bonefish. They 
compared bonefish held vertically in the air with a lip gripper to those held horizontally in the 
water with a lip gripper, all compared against a ‘control group’ where bonefish were handled only 
with bare hands  Bonefish held with a lip-griping device either vertically or horizontally were prone 
to injury – 90%  

 

http://www.sportfishingmag.com/guide-to-lip-grippers
https://www.keepemwet.org/s/Danylchuk_et_al_2008_Lip_gripper.pdf
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of fish had at least minor injuries (which included holes through the tissue of the lower jaw where 
the lip gripping device was placed) and 35% of fish had major injuries (including broken mandible 
and separated tongue).  Conversely, only one of the fish held by hand had a minor injury and 
none had major injuries.  All fish survived for 48 hours after being handled, but the authors did 
not monitor for long-term survival or feeding ability. 

Barramundi   In 2009, a different group of scientists looked at how lip grippers compared to nets 
for holding barramundi (an Australian sportfish).  They compared barramundi held in a net with 
those held vertically by a lip gripper, as well as those held horizontally with a lip gripper and one 
hand supporting the midsection of the fish.  They found that all fish held vertically and 81% of 
fish held horizontally had holes in their lower jaws.  However, no fish had severe injuries as was 
seen with bonefish.  Furthermore, all fish resumed feeding within 3-5 days and all holes healed 
within three weeks.  The scientists also took x-rays of some of the barramundi to see if holding 
them with lip grippers had any effect on their vertebral alignment.  They found that holding 
barramundi vertically, and to a lesser extent holding them horizontally with the lip gripper causes 
vertebral separation.  None of the vertebrae separations recovered after three weeks.  Being 
water dwellers where the water supports much of their body weight, holding fish in the air has 
the possibility of causing damage or separation to vertebrae. 

Florida Largemouth Bass   The most recent study on lip grippers was conducted on Florida 
largemouth bass and examined the differences between holding largemouth bass vertically with a 
lip gripper, by hand on the lower jaw using a tilted grip, and using a two-handed hold.  They 
found no difference in feeding behavior, survivorship, or rates of injury between any of the three 
methods of holding bass.  They did, however, find that largemouth bass that were held with the 
lip-gripping device took longer to recovery than other fish. 

Why are these studies imp ortant to anglers?  

¶ These three studies constitute a start to the much-needed research on lip-gripping 
devices, and given the diversity of these devises and the species they are used on, 
clearly there is more work to be done. 

¶ What these studies do show is that there is a wide variation in how lip-gripping 
devices affect the incidence of injury on different fish species. 

¶ If tackle manufactures want to make claims that their lip grippers and other fish 
handling products do not harm fish, they should consider independent testing. 

 
Your FLY PAPER is published monthly   Sept – May, by the  

 
Wenatchee Valley Fly Fishers   P. O. Box 3687,  Wenatchee, WA   98807-3687    

 
The WVFF is a federally registered 501 (c) (3) non-profit organization incorporated in WA.     

 
Members are encouraged to submit sale items, articles and pictures to:  bruce401@nwi.net   

 

UPPER  WHEELER  RESEVOIR  ACCESS       AN  UPDATE 

https://www.keepemwet.org/s/Injuries-to-Barramundi-Lates-calcarifer-Resulting-from-Lip-Gripping-Devices-in-the-Laboratory.pdf
https://www.keepemwet.org/s/Effects-of-Common-Angler-Handling-Techniques-on-Florida-Largemouth-Bass-Behavior-Feeding-and-Surviva.pdf
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Most of you read and returned the emailed survey about your use of this resource.  Those that 
responded, thank you.  I used your data, in part, to make a presentation to the Stemilt-Squilchuck 
Recreational Planning Group that is in the process of reviewing the current and future uses of the 
Stemilt Basin and Squilchuck Park areas.  Some of the other participants in this planning sub-
committee thought that moving the existing gate way downhill (see point ‘A’ above).  I believe 
that after my presentation they felt that moving the gate may not be appropriate and we might 
possibly see a better upper parking spot, but stay tuned, the next meeting on Sept. 25 will 
continue to discuss this and other important topic.  Fingers crossed!    Bruce Merighi  

 


